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         New York, May 12th, 2023 

Excellency, 

The valuable insights shared by Member States during the previous rounds of consultations 

have significantly enhanced our understanding of their priorities, both on scope and process. 

Many Member States have expressed their desire for a stronger link between the SDG 

Summit and Summit of the Future processes, particularly in terms of content and 

sequencing. 

Our roadmap towards the preparatory Ministerial Meeting on 21 September 2023 (date 

revised as per decision 77/557) will be focused on defining the scope of the Summit of the 

Future in 2024. As an attempt to balance the requests of Member States, we have decided to 

shift away from stand-alone informal consultations on the Secretary-




